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October 13, 2015 
 

Craig Godbout – WSRA Application 
Colorado Water Conservation Board 
1313 Sherman Street, Room 721 

Denver, CO 80203 
Craig.godbout@state.co.us 
 

Dear Mr. Godbout:  
 
The Colorado Office of the State Engineer (SEO) is pleased to provide a letter of support for 

WateReuse Colorado’s proposed project “Advancing Direct Potable Reuse to Optimize Water 
Supplies and Meet Future Demands”.  As the administrative agent overseeing the diversion of 
water in Colorado, our support is based on our understanding that the project fulfills many of 

the state’s objectives regarding solutions to water needs, while acknowledging the need to 
divert, use, and reuse the state’s water only in harmony with Colorado’s system of water 
rights.  In that regard, the basis for our support is further bolstered by our understanding that 

the project is consistent with Section 37-75-102 Colorado Revised Statutes and will not 
attempt to repeal or in any manner amend the existing water rights adjudication system, nor 
will the project conflict with the operation of, or cause injury to any decreed water right or 

permitted well.  
 
To that end, we support this collaborative project that will facilitate the reuse of legally 

reusable water supplies to help meet Colorado’s municipal and industrial water supply gap, 
knowing this project involves appropriate state agencies and key stakeholders.   
 

The proposed project is consistent with the July 2015 draft of the Colorado Water Plan, which 
includes actions to use WSRA grant funds to advance reuse and to improve the regulatory 
environment to reuse while protecting public health and the environment. As the Water Plan 

states “Widespread development of potable reuse will be an important facet of closing the 
future water supply-demand gap.”  Similarly, the South Platte Basin Implementation Plan, 
where much future reuse will likely occur, includes a vision to reach enhanced levels of reuse 

and a recommendation to “Continue research and development of new strategies to address 
both the technical and regulatory constraints associated with treating low quality water and 
disposing of waste including direct potable reuse (DPR) and indirect potable reuse (IPR), 

developing an appropriate regulatory framework for these technologies, and promoting and 
monitoring research on relevant technologies to advance these objectives.” 
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In addition to our written support of the WateReuse Colorado project, our office will be 
happy to provide project assistance, such as facilitating access to publically available data 
maintained by the Division of Water Resources, if requested.  

 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
 

Dick Wolfe, M.S., P.E. 
State Engineer, Director 
 




